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Fryern Funtasia – We would like to say a massive thank you to all those that came to Fryern Funtasia 

on Monday at the recreation ground. Despite the weather not being so good, great fun was had 

by all. The choir sang beautifully and the Maypole dancing was spectacular. Congratulations 

again to the May King and May Queen who were presented with their crowns by the Mayor of 

Eastleigh. Thank you to all those involved. 

 

Year 6 SATS - We would like to wish Year 6 luck for their SATs next week, you have all been working 

very hard and should be proud of yourselves. Next week, school will be open to Year 6 pupils from 

8:00am. There is the option of breakfast every morning, apart from Friday (see previous parent 

mail), for children to enjoy with their classmates in a relaxed atmosphere. Breakfast is optional, but 

we encourage all children to come and spend the time with us. We would appreciate it if all 

children could arrive early to enable them to be registered promptly, so that the children can be 

organised and ready to commence the assessments. 

 

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies - The online shop is still open to order your child a leavers hoodie, and 

ordering will close at the end of the day on Tuesday 13th May. There will only be one order and 

once the shop closes it will not be possible to add any additional hoodies. 

 

Year R Curriculum Reminder – Join us to celebrate the end of our topic on Thursday 22nd May at 

2:15pm, don’t forget we would like your child to come to school dressed up as someone who works 

in our community for that day.  

 

Phonics screening check - The week beginning the 9th June our Year 1 children and some Year 2 

children will be taking the phonics screening check. They will be asked to read a range of alien 

and real words to check their phonic knowledge. This is nothing new to the children and a regular 

part of our phonics teaching. The children enjoy looking out for the aliens! If you have any 

questions, please speak to your child's class teacher. 

 

Water Bottles – As the weather is warming up, please can all children bring in a water bottle and 

sun hat. Please apply long lasting sun cream to children before school. 

 

Guide Dog collection – Mrs Herrick will be running a toy sale one day after school in June, date 

TBC. If you have any toys to donate, we would greatly appreciate it although no books please. All 

proceeds will be donated to the Guide Dogs for the blind. 

 

Ticks – As the weather has got warmer and the children are now playing on the school field more 

often, please regularly check your child for ticks.  

 

 



VE Day – All of the children had such a wonderful day celebrating VE day wearing red, white and 

blue! The picnic lunch was extremely popular and such a great success.  

Thank you to everyone that joined in with the flag decorating, we were very proud to showcase 

everyone’s beautiful art work.  

  

Upcoming meetings: 

• Tuesday 13th May - Year R Parents – Year 1/2 Provision meeting 5:30-6:30pm  

• Wednesday 14th May - Year R Parents – Year 1/2 Provision meeting 2:30-3:30pm  

• Friday 16th May - Year R Parents – Year 1/2 Provision meeting 9:00-10:00am  

 

 

   

Workers of the week  

YR: Dexter, Jaylin, Charlie N, Jacob 

Y1/2: Casper, Michael, Olivia, Isaac, Rex  

Y3: Mia, Arthur, Thomas, Francesca  

Y4: Sara, Lola, Wesley, Abbie, Willow D, Seb, Rebecca 

Y5: Ella B, Tabitha, Rhys, Sophie, Jackson, Daniel 

Y6: Charlotte, Harry, Bella, Jesse 

Head Teacher Awards 

YR: Dexter, Nico, Jaylin, Ellis, Emil, George, Charlie A, Charlie N, Beau A, Haisley 

Y1/2: Alexis, Alexa  

Y3: Liam, Isaac, Matilda, Miyah, Amelia, Sophie, Kenny, Luke, Arthur, Tommy, Marnie 

Y4: Seb, Rebecca, Lola, Niamh, Toby, Ethan, George, Felicity, Jess D, Willow D, Willow M, Arya, 

Sara, Felix, Ewan, Alannah, Eliott, Alan, Annie, Megan 

Y5: Harrison, Archie, Vivi, Emelia, Jasper, Nyla, Tabitha, Ella B 

Y6: Esme, Emily 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Dates For the Diary 

 

May 2025 

 

12th-15th   

12th- 15th  

13th Tuesday  

14thWednesday  

16th Friday 

15th Thursday                

19th-23rd 

19th Monday     

23rd Friday                                          

26th – 30th 

 

June 2025 

 

2nd Monday 

3rd Tuesday  

6th Friday 

9th - 13th  

8th -11th  

12th Thursday 

16th Monday 

20th Friday 

23rd Monday 

23rd Monday 

24th Tuesday 

26th Thursday 

26th Thursday  

 

July 2025  

 

1st Tuesday 

15th Tuesday 

16thWednesday 

17th Thursday 

22nd Tuesday 

 

 

 

Year 6 SATs 

Year 4 Swimming 12:45pm – 3:00pm 

Year R Parents – Year 1/2 Provision meeting 5:30-6:30pm  

Year R Parents – Year 1/2 Provision meeting 2:30-3:30pm  

Year R Parents – Year 1/2 Provision meeting 9:00-10:00am  

Year 1/2 SeaCity Trip 

Year 5 Stubbington Residential 

No Choir 

Last day of term 

Half Term – School Closed 

   

 

 

Return to school 

School Nurse Year R Height & Weight Summer Born  

Dress Down Day for Raffle  

Year 1 Phonics Screening Check week 

Year 6 Little Canada  

Father’s Day Shop – PTA  

Sports Day  

Year 2 Athletics competition at Merdon School 9am-2pm 

Choir Show 4:00 – 4:30pm 

Reserve Sports Day 

Class School Photos & Year 6 Leavers Photos  

PTA Disco 

SEND Parents Workshop – Transition – 1:30pm – 3pm  

 

 

 

Thornden & Toynbee Transition Day  

Year 6 Show 

Rock Steady Summer Concert – 10am 

Year 6 Leavers Disco 

Last day of term  

  

September 

2025  

3rd Wednesday  

4th Thursday  
 

 

 

Inset Day – School Closed   

Start of Autumn term return to school 

  

  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

  

  

 

 

   



  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


